
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

next term  

Monday 8 th  October   

First day for Term 4  - ** HATS** 

NO LUNCH ORDERS 

STEM Club  

Tuesday 9 th  October  

Home Work Club 

Wednesday 10 th  October  

Thursday 11 th  October  

School Bank Day 

Friday 12 th  October  

Gr 5 Federation Training Excurs. 

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

Instrumental Music sessions 

Friendship Pods 

Assembly 

coming up  

Monday 15 th  October  

Prep ï 2 Swimming commences 

Tuesday 16 th  October  

Regional Athletics 

Thursday 18 th  October  

Prep 2019 Transition begins 

                    9:00am-1:30pm 

reminders  

Tomorrow (Thurs 20 th ) 

End of Term Lunch  -  NO LUNCH 

                                     ORDERS 

This Friday 21 st   

Early lunch- NO LUNCH ORDERS  

Civics & Citz Assembly  1:15pm 

Early finish 2:15pm   

September  19    2018  
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[ǳƴŎƘ hǊŘŜǊǎΧΦΦ    As part of our School Council meeting last night, we discussed changes to our lunch ordering system. 

A new person has assumed responsibility for the canteen at Lakes Secondary College, as such we need to meet with this 

new supplier to discuss our current arrangements. This also provides us with the opportunity to look at our current 

process and the options available to students. We are constantly looking at how our students get value for money as 

well as a range of other options such as the healthy eating options available. Over the first few weeks of term 4 we will 

be looking at a broad range of options from our current arrangements to other local businesses who may be able to 

supply us with different options. As such, there will be no lunch orders for the first few weeks of Term 4 while we 

consider our options. We have increased our emergency lunches for the first few weeks to help cater for families who 

may struggle with this change as well as ensuring we have a wide range of fruit and other options available. We 

appreciate that this may be an inconvenience for some families however taking the time to review our current practice 

will provide the best possible outcomes for families. I will keep families informed as we progress and aim to have this 

resolved as quickly as possible to minimise any difficulties this may cause. 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎΧΦ    Please notify the school as soon as possible when if you know your child will be away. The school 

office is open from 8am to especially cater for these calls. From next term Sue Fletcher will be calling families who have 

not informed us of any absences from 10am. Previously we have had number of staff having to make phone calls from 

each area, but beginning from next term one staff member will be coordinating this program. This should allow us to 

streamline the process of contacting parents. We are trying to make sure we limit the number of phone calls Sue will 

need to make each day, by allocating this role to Sue we are taking her away from valuable time spent with our 

students. The more phone calls parents can make the less Sue will need to follow up on and the quicker she can return 

to the classroom to support our students and their learning. 

IŜŀŘ [ƛŎŜΧΦ    Over the last few weeks we have had a number of cases of head lice across the school. School holidays 

presents the perfect time to check and be vigilant about the treatment of head lice. During the first few weeks back we 

will be conducting whole school checks to ensure appropriate treatment has been conducted. I appreciate the difficulty 

this can cause but if all families make an effort over the holidays, then it will make things easier once school resumes. 

End of Term оΧΦΦ   This Friday 21st will be the last day of Term 3 with students dismissed at 2:15 after the Civics & 

Citizenship Assembly which commences at 1:15pm. We will be having an early lunch time of 12:15pm and there will be 

NO lunch orders available on this day.  School will then resume on Monday 8th October. 

{ǳƴ ǎƳŀǊǘΧΦΦ   Just a reminder that during Term 4 all students are required to wear sun smart hats during recess and 

lunchtime.   

 

Simon Prior 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 
WEEK ending 7th September  

 

 Monday 3/9             87.8% 

Tuesday 4/9              90.3% 

Wednesday 5/9        91.0% 

Thursday 6/9             92.7% 

Friday 7/9                83.1%  

         (Ski Trip) 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 
LAST WEEK  

 

 Monday 10/9           85.4% 

Tuesday 11/9            91.3% 

Wednesday 12/9      91.1% 

Thursday 13/9           90.7% 

Friday 14/9                90.2%  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children aged 2 �t 5 years can share a range of 
grandparent themed books with their special 
older person.  This is a FREE event. 
 
Lakes Entrance Library 
Tuesday 9th October  -  11:00am 
Phone 5152 4225 


